Minutes of Meeting of South Queensland Sabot Association Inc. held at 

Norman Hotel, 102 Ipswich Road Woolloongabba on 6th March 2001.
The President Dean Balcon opened the meeting at 7.30 p.m.

.

Present:
Gary Johns, Dean Balcon, Gordon Upham, Jim Howells, Ken Madge, Werner Ehrsam, Scott Stoddart, Debbie Stoddart, Wendy Allwood, Des Cook, Mark Dagge and Alan McClintock.

Apologies:
Bill Thorburn, Suzanne Ehrsam and Lindsay White

Minutes of Previous Meeting:


Moved: 
Gary Johns                         Seconded: Jim Howells

That the minutes of the February meeting  is a true and correct record of that  meeting.       Approved.
Business Arising from Previous Meeting:

                        Nil

Correspondence Inwards:

1. Memo from QYA re Gold Coast to Brisbane marathon.

2. Memo from QYA re 2001 Annual Awards

3. Memo from QYA re Calender of Events

4. Letter from RPYC re Bay Titles

5. Managers Report 37th Nationals

6. Letter from Jupiters Casino Community Benefit Fund acknowledging Grant Application

7. Letter from RPYC re Bay Titles

8. Letter from Qld Govt. re 2000 Open Day Grant Acquittal

9. Letter from Qld Govt. re 2000 TL3 Grant Acquittal 

Correspondence Outwards:

1. Notice of Race Bay Titles

2. Letter to RPYC re Bay Titles

3. Letter to Harrison’s Screen printing re SQSA Championship Pennants

4. Letter of Thanks to NYRC re River Titles

5. Sabot Newsletter February 2001

Business arising from Correspondence:

Left till General Business.


Moved:
Gary Johns                                         Seconded:
Ken Madge

That the inward correspondence is adopted and the outward correspondence is endorsed.     Approved.
Treasurer’s Report:

                        A copy of the Treasurers report is attached. 


Current Account
$ 4,751.79


Fixed Account
$24,324.69


Total Balance
$29,076.48



Accounts for payment:

$250-00      
Noosa Yacht & Rowing Club       Hosting River Titles

$77-55
Mt Cotton Road News                   Postage, Printing & Stationery



$350-00  
Redcliffe Peninsular Y.C.              Hosting Bay Titles



Moved:
Debbie Stoddart                                      Seconded:
Wendy Allwood

The accounts are approved for payment.         Approved.
Registrars Report:

New family membership – Terry & Julie Skinner.



Moved:     Gordon Upham                                       Seconded:     Ken  Madge

  The new members be approved.                    Approved.


Report per attached.

58 Family Memberships. 86  Boats registered. 12 Clubs affiliated

  Measurers Report:

Ken |Madge advised that he is continuing to put the Sabot plans onto auto-cad He would appreciate any input from interested parties.

General Business:

1.  Managers Report from Nationals – Tim McCall’s report tabled. His comments and recommendations were noted, in particular the need for a job description/outline for the Manager/s and coaches. Tim is to be asked if he could prepare a draft copy for tabling and consideration at a later meeting.

2.  River Titles – Results were tabled and confirmed. All who attended enjoyed regatta. Letter of Thanks has been forwarded to NYRC.

3.  Bay Titles – Mark Dagge gave a report on behalf of RPYC. A few queries in the sailing instructions were resolved. It was decided that in view of the new Rule Book forthcoming the Prep.  Flag will be Flag I alone. Wendy Allwood has offered to tow the duck to the Bay Titles if they are going, otherwise alternative arrangement will need to be made.

4.  SQSA Budget – A discussion paper was handed out to all attendees for them to consider prior to discussion at the next meeting.

5. Sabot Age Restrictions – Werner Ehrsam put forward that he felt the present age restrictions limiting when a child can start racing one-up was restrictive and unfair to bigger children. There was general agreement at the meeting although the exact solution was not decided upon. Werner was advised that should he wish to pursue the matter he should prepare a motion to be put forward at the next ANSC meeting. Such a motion will need to be tabled at a SQSA meeting for approval and support.

6. Boat Construction – Gary Johns raised the idea that in light of the Manly Juniors now becoming a self-draining boat (Australian Sailing magazine article) that perhaps we should be looking at ways to convert the Sabot to self-draining as well. Discussion followed on pros & cons with one major concern being the added cost factor. Jim Howells is to raise the matter initially with Rhys Jefferies to see if it would be possible in the first instance.

7. Radio User Agreement – Gary Johns tabled an agreement he had prepared. Copies were distributed for comment and recommendations at the next meeting. Ken Madge suggested that a copy be forwarded to Richard |Seymour for his comment also. 

8. ANSC Constitution Amendments – Wendy Allwood tabled the proposed changes she has drafted for the |ANSC Constitution as requested at the last meeting, for discussion

  


Moved:     Wendy Allwood                      
Seconded:    Gordon Upham

                  That the changes proposed be accepted and submitted to ANSC with SQSA support.





Approved.

There being no further business to discuss the meeting closed at 9.05 p.m.

Next meeting – Tuesday 3rd  April at the Norman Hotel, 102 Ipswich Road Woolloongabba at 7.30 p.m.

Confirmed……………………………………….   Date………………………………..

